HENTGES:
I call to order the Second State Council Meeting for 2020-2021.  We will have the Flag presentation by District Governor Chris Bauer and Invocation by District Governor Diana Baumann.
We send our thoughts and prayers to PCC Tom Badger and family on the death of Lion Elaine Badger.  Elaine was a vital part of the Health Program Committee.  She also served on the Band Committee and Camp as nurse and chaperone.  

Introduction of State Council.  All Present

Introduction and remarks of Past International Family.  
Introduction of First and Second Vice District Governors.  All present but one First VDG of A.

HENTGES:

I would ask for adoption of the agenda.

BAUMANN:

K. I move we adopt the agenda as printed.
DODSON:

A. I second the motion.

HENTGES:

Any discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.  Parliamentarian report by Mike Sundstrom.

SUNDSTROM:
The State Council meeting will be held in accordance with the Constitution and 
By-Laws of Lions International and Multiple District 17 of the State of Kansas.  Roberts Rules of Order will also be followed.  If anyone in the audience desires to address the meeting, they must first be recognized by the Council Chair and then come forward and use this microphone.  All comments will be held to three minutes or less, and I will give you a signal at approximately 2 1/2 minutes so you can conclude your remarks.  

HENTGES:

You have all received the minutes of the First State Council Meeting.
BAUER:

N. I move we approve the minutes of the First State Council Meeting.
BAUMANN:

K. I second the motion.

HENTGES:

Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.  
District Governors reports.  District K…A….N.
BAUMANN:

District K.   Written report.

Well, it has been a tough year so far.  Quite a few of our clubs stopped meeting in April/May and do not meet over the summer months.  We started getting back out and meeting in September only to have our cities hit hard with Covid-19 when students returned to college.  This week we made national news as Norton County had the largest percentage increase of Covid-19 cases proportionate to population in THE ENTIRE NATION.  Clubs have stopped meeting again to keep members safe.  I was called last week and asked to cancel my visit to one club who ended up with two positive cases.  Thank you PDG Don Keihl for keeping me safe.  My thoughts and prayers go out to our sick Lions.  We have some in the hospital and hope for them to return to good health quickly.
Membership has been hit hard.  We have 7 deaths and 35 drops.  Our clubs are working hard to hang on but it is a difficult road.  I was, however, very pleased and excited to see we have added 14 new members during this time. Smaller clubs even!  Hill City and Elkhart took membership from 10 to 11, Lane County went from 13 to 15, Stafford went from 8 to 11 and St. Francis went from 6 to 9!  Keep working clubs – You have got this!
Since our last Council Meeting, we have provided training to all Kansas Presidents, Secretaries and Treasurers.  I also provided Guiding Lion Training.  In addition to PDG Don Keihl and myself, we now have 3 new Guiding Lions.  Congratulations to 1st VDG Randy St. Aubyn, 2nd VDG Tom Baumann and GMT Reland Cole for completing the training.  It has been a while since our district has had 5 Guiding Lions at once.  GLT Tom and I plan to hold additional training in coming months.

We have organized District Leadership Training to be held on November 7th.  We have a room reserved in Hays and hope we can have some people meet that day before the Cabinet Meeting for this training.  We will have sessions on club leadership, membership, service and personal growth.   As we get closer to the date, we will re-evaluate the local Covid cases before moving forward with in-person training.  We will provide Zoom Training either way.

September was an amazing month as our clubs joined together to honor First Responders.  Clubs awarded Certificates of Appreciation, fruit baskets, goody bags with notebooks and pens, homemade cookies and pies, water and snacks, donations and entire meals to local first responders.  Many of them had these activities publicized in their newspapers and all recipients were truly grateful.  Little River has a meal planned in November, Great Bend Evening is working on a donation and Norton has given away free tickets to First Responders for a free pancake meal when they can reschedule at a safe time.  Please check out pictures and stories in our October Newsletter.  Great job District 17-K!

We have clubs providing sight screenings at schools this month and Hays and Goodland are holding online fund raisers now.  Smith Center will be holding their Pancake Feed and Satanta held a golf tournament.  Clubs are continuing to serve through the Pandemic. 

Zone Chairs are contacting clubs and some are visiting in person as well.  We have increased our contact to clubs this year through our very active Zone Chairs.

I am thinking optimistically and have reserved the Sternberg Museum for our Friday night meal prior to the District Convention.  The brand new Hilton Garden Inn has blocked off 40 rooms at a reasonable price for us to hold our convention there.  They have conference rooms that can be divided into 4 meeting rooms and will hold up to 500 people.  We will be excited to use their new facility the last weekend of March.

Hays Lions will be holding a Strides Walk on Saturday, November 14th – World Diabetes Day and two other clubs are planning something similar.  Donations at Hays will be used to send kids to Diabetes Camp.

Jeremy Skrdlant our District IT Chair has his class at Goodland VoTech working on our webpage.  They have added a media page, newsletters and activated the calendar.  We have also been continuing to hold NAMI meetings and are finalizing ideas for new clubs.

DODSON:


District A.  Written report.
# of clubs in the District:  75

# of Lions (19 Oct):  1,547
Status Quo clubs:  None, though one club has been notified of possible financial suspension.  I’ve spoken to the club President and he’s coordinating with the Treasurer to get the bill paid.
Problem clubs:  As I mentioned in my last report, low membership and lack of reporting doesn’t mean that clubs aren’t active in their communities.  We have one club (Horton) with 4 members that has made no membership report for over 49 months.  Hiawatha has 7 members and has not reported membership for 15 months.  Leonardville has 5 members, hasn’t reported membership in 16 months and doesn’t report activities.  Hope has no membership reports for 15 months.  Only 17 of 75 clubs have reported activities.  So, we have a lot of work to do to get clubs to report membership and activities.
Net gain: 


Net loss:  11
Dates to remember in the District:  


a. November 7, 2020 - District Cabinet Meeting via Zoom and in-person in Wamego.


     (Dates of others in State directory)


b.  April 9-10, 2021 – District Convention in Abilene (?).

Official visits to date:  16 with 6 via Zoom.

Unofficial visits:  3 (Lawrence, Leawood, and Eudora) and Tescott’s 75th Anniversary.
District Goals:


1.  Charter 2 new clubs. ) 0 so far. 


2. Have a net increase of 175 members in existing clubs.  34 so far.

3.  Lose no more than 120 members in our clubs.  Loss 45 so far.

4.  60% of clubs that have a service project will report it in MyLion. 17 (23% so far)

5.  100% of clubs will contribute some amount to LCIF.  11 (14% so far).

6.  Offer leadership training all club officers NLT August 31st.  Done.
Health of District:

This hasn’t changed much since my report in August.  More clubs are starting to meet in person, a few are doing hybrid meetings, and some still are not meeting.  Almost every club I’ve visited has cancelled fundraisers and service projects.  Some have adopted new service projects related to COVID relief.  The loss of fundraisers has or will significantly impact service that some clubs normally provide.  Some clubs are being creative and modifying fundraisers such as having drive-by pick up for BBQ ribs or pancakes instead of inside dining. 

Our NAMI new member team held an information meeting in Edgerton with high hopes of getting the new club started based on community contacts.  Attendance was disappointing, but the team is shifting focus and still reaching out to area residents.  We are attempting to start a club branch in Potawatomie County and are investigating re-starting a club in Junction City and, possibly, Fort Leavenworth.
We completed the virtual officer training in coordination with the other districts in August.  GLT Leader is now working to set up a training session for Certified Guiding Lion and a Lions Orientation session.  She’s also helping the DG Team promote LCIF information briefings or training for club LCIF Coordinators.     

In conclusion, we have had a sluggish start to the year, but positive things are starting to happen.  I expect many clubs will get back on track with their annual holiday service projects.
BAUER:


District N.  Written report.
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Number of Lions to Date:   On 10/23  1466
Status Quo Clubs:   0
List: 
Problem Clubs:   4

List:   In jeopardy of being placed on financial suspension
Members Gained:      51

Members Lost:     28

Net Change:    +23
Dates to Remember in Your District:
Second District N Cabinet Meeting - November 7, 2020 Independence plus by Zoom

Third District N Cabinet Meeting - January 30, 2021 Zoom Only
17-N District Convention - April 16 & 17, 2021 Parsons 

Final District N Cabinet meeting - June 12, 2021 Humboldt
Official Visits to Date:    38 clubs for 53%
Goals: with 33% of the year complete
Leadership: Conduct two President, Secretary, Treasurer Trainings     50%
Service: Have at 70% of clubs report a service project on MyLion 12 clubs or 16% or 24% goal
LCIF: Every club (or a member) contribute to LCIF this year     6 clubs or 8.3%
Membership: New members 144 - Average of 2 per club or 12 per month     51 members or 35%
Clubs: 5 new clubs (Mixture of Charter Clubs and Club Branches)     0%
Retention: 120 members - Average of 10 per month     28 members or 23%
Health of District:
Our district still has a few clubs that have not met but I encouraged them to look into meeting on-line through Zoom and offered my assistance in setting it up.  
I am proud of our clubs in the district that are bringing in new members in spite of the Covid pandemic.  In fact we have had positive growth in every month so far this Lions year: July +8, August +1, September +7, and with a week left to go in October we are at +7.  This puts our district at +23 for the year. 

Our Second District Cabinet Meeting is scheduled for Saturday November 7th hosted by the Independence Lions Club.  Face masks and social distancing will be required.  With a meeting start time of 1:30 we will not have to provide a lunch.  The meeting will also be a hybrid meeting available on-line through the Zoom app.

Although as of September 30, we have only had 8 clubs donating to LCIF, I look for that to increase as the DG Team makes visits and promoting donations.  I want to thank 1st VDG Richard Caldwell and Acting 2nd VDG Lori Horton for making visits and adding enthusiasm among our clubs!  After the first of the year, I will be calling a special meeting to make Lion Lori’s position official.

Stay safe and healthy!  
HENTGES:


Thank you Governors.  Treasurer report by PCC Hans Neidhardt.

NEIDHARDT:

Written report.

DODSON:


A.  I move to approve the Treasurer report.

BAUER:


N.  I second the motion.

HENTGES:


Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.

Audit.   No report.  Chair DeAnne asks for those responsible to please send her for audits.

Budget and Finance end of year by PDG Tom Baumann.

BAUMANN, T:

Written report.
Members Present: PDG Tom Baumann, PDG Dan Funke, PDG David Hentges,  State Treasurer PCC Hans Neidhardt, DG  Diana Baumann

Members Absent: None

Guests: PID Gene Vogel, State Secretary Linda McCormick, DG Rick Dodson, DG Chris Bauer, Lori Horton

Chairman Baumann called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM

Minutes - Minutes from the July 22 and August 5 meetings were reviewed. Hentges moved to accept minutes as presented. Funke second. Motion approved unanimously.

Treasurers Report - State Treasurer Neidhardt reviewed the YTD Budget Report through 9-30-20.  There was discussion on several items.   Funke moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented. DG Baumann second.  Motion approved unanimously.

GMT Committee Report – PID Vogel presented a report on the YTD activity in his committee’s budget. There was discussion on several items.  All questions were answered by Vogel.  Chairman Baumann thanked Vogel for his report.

PR Grant – DG Baumann presented a report on the YTD activity in the PR Grant from LCI. There were discussion on several items.  All questions were answered by DG Baumann.  Chairman Baumann thanked Diana for her report.

Meeting Adjourned at 10:45 AM

HENTGES:


Constitution and By-Laws by Mike Sundstrom.

SUNDSTROM:

Written report

Report for Second State Council Meeting October 25th 2020.  Discussion on proposed changes to MD17 C&BL (under review):

C&BL proposed changes were discussed, further review will be taken.

Review of SOP’s: nothing pressing currently.

Review of International C&BL (MD) nothing requiring review.
HENTGES:


Environmental by Chair Merle Laham.  
LAHAM, M.:


Written report.

The Kansas State Environmental Committee met via Zoom on at 3PM, Saturday October 24th, 2020.  
If Mid-Winter Meeting is held in person, the winners of the District Environmental Photo Contests will be judged by the Saturday attendees with announcements made at the Banquet. The winners of the 5 categories will receive a certificate and a new Environmental Pin. The consensus was to have District N Governor Chris Bauer print out the certificates. 
If Mid-Winter is a virtual meeting, the hard copies of winning district photos will be sent to State Environmental Chair Merle Laham to be judged by an unbiased person(s). Certificates would be printed by Lion Merle with winners at the State Convention. 
Meeting adjourned. 
HENTGES:


International Convention 2021 by PCC Patrick Laham.

LAHAM, P:


The convention will “hopefully” be held in Montreal, Canada June 25-29, 2021.  The theme is Life in Lions.  At this time, we cannot get into Canada, but all plans are being made for Montreal.  If you cannot go, virtual will be available at the time.  Kansas has been assigned a hotel and we look forward to attending.
HENTGES:


GLT, GMT, and GST reports by PDG Dan Funke, PID Gene Vogel and PDG Marla Larison.
FUNKE:


Written GLT report.

The training for Club Officers was successful thanks to the support and help of the Governors, Vice District Governor Vania Castro and other PDG and Lions in Leadership roles in the multiple.  More lions attend the virtual training that was held than any club officer training recently. The trainings are now on the state web site.  We are going to talk to Hans about making them more prominent.
Zone Training was to happen in each District this year with the Leadership team and Governors working on a Zone training and membership module in the spring.

Leadership teams is each district are ready to support the GMTs as soon as clubs are organized to get their club going.

LARISON:


GST written report by Chair Marla Larison.

As of the end of September the percentage of clubs reporting across the state was at 25% overall.  One in four clubs are reporting. Our multiple district has 336 service activities reported but the Constitutional Area is averaging 498.

District wide K was at 35%, A was at 23% and N was at 16% of their clubs reporting.  The numbers are up from July but none of the districts are good.  That works out to roughly 25 clubs in K, 17 in A and 12 in N.  I believe the numbers are coming up slowly as Lions are finding projects that are workable.

I think training covered service more in depth than it has been before.  I believe this is more of a fall out of the current situation.  Projects aren’t happening like they have in years past, people aren’t participating and some are even having problems meeting. 

There is another issue that is affecting service reporting and that is the dependability of MyLion.  
HENTGES:


K-I report by PDG Tom Weatherd
Written report.

A conference call meeting was called to order @ 10:00 a.m. Monday, October 19.   Members present Were PID Ed McCormick, PDG Marvin Greenberg and PDG Tom Weatherd.

 

PID Ed McCormick informed the KI Committee that he had been in contact with Vice President Sheehan and that he was very positive for the outcome of our candidate PCC Deb Weaverling.  Nothing official at this time.  We encourage as many Kansas Lions as possible to attend the Montreal International Convention so they can support PCC Deb Weaverling and help in her campaign for the office of International Director.

 

With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned.

 
HENTGES:


LCIF report by District Governor Rick Dodson.  Written report.
	 
	MD Total
	17K
	17A
	17N
	MD17
	 

	Campaign 100              
	Grand Totals
	$841,340
	$258,213
	$300,252
	$280,775
	$2,100
	Data from LCIF Report Card.
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	Clubs participating

	
	2021-2022
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	2020-2021
	$14,495
	$2,190
	$10,445
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	23 of 219 (9%)
	 6 of 72 (8%)
	11 of 75 (15%)
	6 of 72 (8%)
	 
	Clubs participating

	
	2019-2020
	$73,585
	$15,379
	$44,757
	$13,349
	$100
	Donations as of 30 Jun 2020.
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	 29 of 73 (40%)
	41 of 77 (52%)
	28 of 72 (39%)
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	2018-2019
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	26 of 74 (35%)
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	The MJF raffle from last year had only 25 chances taken, so we will continue that this year.
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	Data from LCIF Drilldown Report.
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HENTGES:


Health Programs by Chair PDG Vern Failor.

Written report.

There is not much happening in the Lions Health Programs area since the coronavirus pandemic has been going on.  We hope all of the Lions and Lions Clubs are doing well and will get back to face to face meetings in the future.

Remember Kindness Matters please clubs go into your communities and plan events to coincide with the LCI calendar of themes for each month.  (read on) Help spread the Kindness!!

District 17-A’s Health program is helping a 15 year old youth with an assistance dog.  If you want more information please contact Lion Vern Failor.
Lions Fight Diabetes is a Facebook group world-wide that helps with seeing projects with other Lions.  Anyone can join, it is worth seeing what other Lions are doing.  Lion Marilee Kadar from LCI post a large amount of material about Diabetes on this page.

All of the diabetes camps were canceled by the American Diabetes Association (ADA) for this summer.  District 17-A will be offering the same youth that had scholarships, a scholarship for a diabetes camp in 2021.  We would be glad to work with Dist. K and N to develop a diabetes scholarship program for the 2020/21 Lions year.  District Governors find a Lion that has the Health Programs/Diabetes Awareness in their hearts and send me their e mail address and I will work with them in developing their Districts Health Program.  There are several videos on You Tube and Vimeo about diabetes camps that are useable and some are down-loadable.  They are an excellent source for a program for you to use yourself.

The Kansas Yellow Dot is still alive and well just asked Lion Vern for information.

Here is the LCI Event Calendar for 2020/21

November
Diabetes Awareness Month



Nov. 14th Diabetes Awareness Day

December 
No Cause Listed

January
Hunger Awareness Month

February
Childhood Cancer Awareness Month

March

 (March 24 is Diabetes Alert Day)

The Lions Health Team recommends that each club in MD 17 have a program on the above topics in each of the months listed.

To find information for each of the items listed above follow the directions below to find support material.

How do I get on the LCI Website?
1.
In Google   (Enter WWW.Lionsclubs.org)  then press ENTER.

2.
Look for the 3 lines in the upper right part of your screen and click on it.

3.
On the upper right corner look for the magnifier glass symbol and click on it.

4.
In the block type the title of the item you are looking for example (Childhood Cancer) 

5.
Open any article you want.  


a.
You will need to save some of these to your computer to be able to look at them 


b.
When you do this write down the file name and where it is located.


c.
Get out of the LCI website and look at the file.

Dist K  PDG Marvin Funk


marvel53@cox.net


620 233 6081

Dist. A Lion Vern Failor


vlfailor@gmail.com


785 272 6102

Dist. N PCC Patrick Laham


patrick.laham@gmail.com

316 648 2078

HENTGES:


Long Range Planning by PCC Patrick Laham.
There is not much at this time due to the pandemic.  We discussed what clubs are doing, are they meeting, any fund raising, new rules they are following.  It was discussed that clubs are continuing with their service.
HENTGES:


Mid-Winter Rally.  PCC Bill Phillipi not here.  

MCCORMICK, L:

The Mid-Winter Rally will be held in Salina January 22-24, 2021 at the Hilton Garden Inn.  Hopefully!!  Prayers needed.  The State Council will make a decision at the latest mid December if the meeting will be held in person.
HENTGES:


Public Relations by Chair Becky Funke.  Written report.
Committee members present: Becky Funke, DG Diana Bauman, Andy Taylor and several guests. 

PR Grant update

DG Diana reported that we are waiting to hear from the club with a proposal that includes broadcast and print media.  She will ask that drafts of print pieces be shared with the committee while we are waiting for costs/proposals for broadcast. It was noted that we need to be sure that any television reach all corners of the state. Andy noted that several counties in southeast Kansas are served by Tulsa stations.  Andy also noted that he has contacts with Kansas Press Association and Kansas Association of Broadcasters. 

Other Business

The committee talked about how to encourage clubs to use the resources available on the LCI website for PR activities.  Andy agreed to write something for use in newsletters that emphasizes the importance of sharing our stories and how to find and use resources that are readily available. 

As soon as we receive the proposal on using our grant funds for a statewide outreach effort, the committee and DG’s will meet and start moving forward to spend our grant money. 

HENTGES:


State Convention 2021 by PCC Bobby Duvall.

DUVALL:


We are working with the hotel and doing some planning from our 2020 plans for the convention.  At this time, there is a limit of 25 inside, but we hope new changes for June.  Plan to be in Topeka in 2021!!

HENTGES:


State and International Band by PCC Hans Neidhardt.

NEIDHARDT:

Written report.
Although we currently continue to deal with COVID-19, plans for 2021 are ongoing.    We have been in contact with Washburn staff and they are expecting us, however all current actions are focusing on getting through their Fall Semester.  More interaction and communication will be forthcoming as they relate to the 2021 Kansas Lions State Band camp and performances. 

To look at other Travel Agencies (in hopes of getting a little more time to cancel the International Band trip), I made contact with Brightspark Travel out of Chicago.  They presented two options (via charter bus or air travel).  After discussion with our committee and Band Foundation directors, it was decided to us ground transportation.  This option gave us a cheaper rate and allows for a latter cancellation due date.  Cost of ground transportation is $1750.00/student.  That amount plus $250.00 for State Band gives us a grand total of $2000.00.  To help offset the cost of the International trip (given we get sufficient number of students), the KLBF is offering $500.00 per student and the Band Committee is going to offer $200.00 (from carryover funds), thus making the final cost for the two bands, #1300.00/student

To help get the word out a little earlier this year, we had a three-page flyer (includes application) printed and mailed out the first week of October.  Copies were sent to Lions/Lioness Clubs, Band Directors, and approximately 160 eligible returning students from the 2019 band.   Information and applications/medical release forms have also been added to our webpage (MD-17 website).  As always, I will leave you with this quote by Helen Keller, “Faith is the strength by which a shattered world shall emerge into the light.”
HENTGES:


State Office.  Doing great.  Some painting has been done.  New sign to be installed in next week.
Kansas Lions Band Foundation by PDG Willie Tolle.  

Written report:

The Kansas Lions Band Foundation held their second directors meeting, Saturday Oct 24, 2020 by Zoom. 

A roll call was taken by the secretary.

The minutes from the previous meeting were approved as e-mailed to the directors. 

The Treasurer’s report was given and approved. 

State office report:  

The locks will be changed and the new signage will be installed.

State & International band report: 

Plans are still moving forward for the state and hopefully international bands pending Covid19 limitations.  KMEA will have virtual booths and it was voted on to use money allocated to put an ad in their booklet. Band fliers have been sent out to all eligible returning students, band directors and clubs.

Committee reports:

None

Old business:

1. Bobby is working on getting permission from Washburn to use their marching uniform on the pin.  When he receives this, drawings will be sent to all directors.

2. Working toward the auction for the Foundation at the Mid-Winter Rally.

3. Tickets for the pig raffle will be printed and each director will receive 25 tickets. The remainder will be in Treasurer Bill’s possession and will be available for online sales. Money will be due one week before the state convention.

New business:

1. None

It was noted that we have recently lost past treasurer Gene Hawkey and band nurse Elaine Badger.  I will also add that band chaperone Dean Schmidt also recently passed. 

HENTGES:


Kansas Lions Foundation by PCC Helen LeBlanc.

LeBLANC:


Written report.

The Kansas Lions Foundation met on October 23, 2020 via zoom. The meeting was called to order by PCC Helen LeBlanc at 7 pm.  Roll call was determined by the raising of hand.  It was determined that we have a quorum.  The agenda, minutes and treasurer’s reports were approved as presented.

Reports from committees: 

Leos:  Due to the Covid-19, the Leos are keeping a very low profile, but are doing a few community projects. The Mulvane Leos have decided they would like to attend the Lions International Convention instead of the Leos International Convention. I guess they think us “old Lions” will be more exciting.

Quest:  PCC Deanne Heersche has not been presenting any Quest presentations due to the Covid-19 pandemic. There is a Quest workshop scheduled in January in Oklahoma, but she is waiting to see if it will still be held.

Peace Poster: Peace Poster materials are available and the deadline for submitting to the District Governor is November 15th. The winner of each district must be submitted or postmarked by December 1st to be made available for Mid-Winter-Rally.

Youth Exchange:  PCC Harry Stockwell had a request from Japan for an exchange student. He will continue to pursue this and awaits the decision on whether or not travel will be allowed for out of county persons due to Covid-19 pandemic.

Alert/KLAT: Due to our receiving grants for from Lions Club International Foundation, Districts A and N have both received $10,000 grants for our Alert projects. We have purchased a new truck and trailer for our disaster relief.  The pickup has been received and the trailer is awaiting final inspection.  KLAT has been receiving donations and we would like to thank our Lions for their donations to the KLAT.

We were informed that PDG Gene Hawkey of the Newton Lions club has passed away. Please keep his family in your prayers.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.
HENTGES:


Kansas Lions Sight Foundation by PID Gene Vogel.  
Written report.

Membership Grant

I am happy to report that the Membership Grant from Lions Clubs International has be approved for the 2020-21 Lions Year.  The grant is for $5,001.00 with a matching funds from MD-17 of 25% of the expenses or $1,250.25 if the grant is fully spent.  The grant expires on 6/30/2021.  The grant will reimburse the MD for the expenses minus the 25%.  To handle the expenses, I recommend the Sub Districts reimburse the expenses initially to the District GMT or approved NAMI Team member.  The original receipts for the expenditure will be forwarded to me, the grant administrator. The request for expense reimbursement must be sent to Lions Clubs International within 60 days of the expenditure.  So please do not hold these as if the 60 days passes, you will not be reimbursed.  Upon receipt of the reimbursement by LCI the MD Treasurer will forward the funds to the respective District.

To date, I am working with District A for funding of a New Club Development in Edgerton and a New Members in Existing Clubs funding for Ellinwood in District K.  There are other efforts being done in the Membership area, but I will let the District GMT Coordinators report on their respective district efforts.

Budget follows in table.  

[image: image1.emf]Expenses

Description of Item Cost per Item @ Quantity/# of Items Total Cost

Expense of supplying MD Mobile Screening Unit to Recruitment Events $100.00 6 $600.00

Expense of supplying MD Alert Trailer to Recruitment Events $100.00 6 $600.00

Service Project Event for Recruitment Events   New Clubs $100.00 6 $600.00

Recruitment/Organizational Event Meals and Refreshments New Clubs $15.00 150 $2,250.00

Printed Materials $116.00 1 $116.00

Rental Expenses for Meeting Space $100.00 3 $300.00

Membership Recruitment in Existing Clubs  Events Meals or Refreshments $15.00 80 $1,200.00

Service Project Event for Recruitment Events   Existing Clubs $100.00 10 $1,000.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

Total Expense

$6,666.00

Lions Clubs International Membership Development Grants Budget Template


Please note the expenses of the NAMI team members are not reimbursed in this grant.  It is recommended that those expenses be paid by the District.

NAMI

The NAMI program is being carried out in all Districts in some form.  We have a large obstacle to reaching the clubs with the covid-19 pandemic.  Another large obstacle is the reluctance of clubs to accept the NAMI process.  How do we overcome these two obstacles?  This is a question that needs some efforts in changing how we have been communicating in the past.  If the clubs are not meeting, we can use Zoom, Telephone and E-mail to connect with the clubs.  I ask that all districts initiate monthly check in meetings to share successful methods used by Team Members and monitor progress in the district.  

The Membership Grants from LCI and MD-17 are slanted to help clubs this year with membership 15 and below, this does not mean we are only concerned with these clubs.  All clubs must participate in this process for us to be successful.  It is expected that some of the larger clubs will help in the efforts to assist clubs with lesser member numbers.

Public Relations, Marketing

Part of the success of the NAMI program will depend on Marketing our product.  Our product is service, and we must sell that service to our local communities and statewide.  We have a lot of programs that are unique to the different communities, but we also have great statewide projects.  Both are important to have the public aware that the Lions are doing.

Members without E-mails

A data download of Lions in MD 17 reveals that about 1/3 of the members do not have an e-mail address listed.  I recommend to the Council of Governors that a list be made by club and sent to the State Secretary to contact the club secretaries with a list of members without e-mail addresses to get the LCI Membership records up to date with e-mail addresses.  The data download can be sorted by club so this should not be a large task.  The number of members without e-mail address are: District K 420, District A 457, and District N 468.  PDG Dan Funke said he had some issues with emails also.  I would work with him and develop the list and send to the State Secretary.  I believe the club secretaries might react to a message from State Secretary better than from others.

New Member Kits are free and must be ordered from Club Supplies.  There also templates for printing the certificates on LCI website. https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center
Reports from the District GMT’s will be added to this report for the report sent to the State Council.

GMT Report of 17-K, Oct. 24th 2020: 
K……..PDG Reland Cole of 17-K GMT Report.

This year we started out with 1345 members.  We closed today with 1328 club members.  We lost 35 members that dropped.  18 new members joined.  The current loss is 17 members down.  Even though some clubs have loss some members, some of the smaller clubs have gained members.  As you may know the Ellinwood Lions Club asked for help due to falling membership.  I have been going to their club meetings trying to help them anyway I can as a new Guiding Lion.  The club has started rebuilding the highway Lions billboard sign that will be placed on the west side of the entrance highway to the town of Ellinwood, Ks.  Right now the High School Ag/shop has taken on the project of re-welding it up and possibly repainting it for the club.  Since they are waiting for the school to do some of the repairs, it will probably take until spring to finish, and get it installed.  
In the meantime I introduced a new fundraiser for 2021.  We are right now asking companies that make fishing rods and reels to donate to the club 8 new rod and reels for this fundraiser they want to have.  They have about three members who attend the club meetings besides myself.  Once we get the fundraiser going we will pursue new members for the Ellinwood Club.

DG Diana asked that the clubs pay tribute to the 1st Responders in their community.  As also a Zone, Region chairperson I have worked with other clubs to get this done.  I can report that we have had Great success in this goal.  A lot of effort was put forth to achieve this among the clubs in my area.  I have also tried to get their efforts put in the local newspapers in their communities for advertisement of their clubs. 

Some clubs are slowly getting back to having meetings.  Even though we show a loss, 17 members it is fairly small to date.  It is possible to regain them. 

GMT District 17A

We continue to work on membership, both through new clubs and adding members.  

As of today, October 24, 2020, have added total for year 35 members and dropped 45 members with our total membership being 1,548.

We are working on new clubs in Edgerton, Junction City, and Wamego area.  Many clubs have been having membership drives with success.  Thank you and keep up the good work.  
Lion Margy Sundstrom

District 17A GMT Chair

District N…..

There are efforts on going in Chetopa and Emporia to form new clubs/branch clubs. Lyndon Lions Club has an increase of 47% in their club and the Osage City Lions Club has an increase of 27% in their club. At the end of September District 17N had 72 clubs with 1461 members, we have had a Net growth for 2020-21 so far of 16 members. The Osage City Lions Club has added a Lady Lion to their membership since the September count was published so women's membership in our District N Lions Clubs is increasing.

As District N NAMI Champion I am always looking to help each and every District 17 N Lions Club to grow and I have worked towards adding members to other clubs than my home club of Burlington.

WE SERVE

PDG Terry Weldin, 17N GMT and NAMI Champion

HENTGES:


Unfinished Business?    None

New Business?

None
HENTGES:


Thank you all for your time today.  This meeting is adjourned.

ATTENDANCE


Council Chairman






    Diane Hentges
Vice Council Chairperson




     
    Chris Bauer
DISTRICT GOVERNORS

Diana Baumann, 17 K


Rick Dodson, 17 A





  

Chris Bauer, 17 N
INTERNATIONAL FAMILY

Ernest Young, Jr.






Past International Director

Ed McCormick






Past International Director

Gene Vogel







Past International Director

Linda McCormick






State Secretary

Hans Neidhardt






State Treasurer
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